
Season Kickoff
by Camille La Roe, TSC President

INSIDE THIS ISSUE
Season Kickoff by Camille La Roe		  1
Trip Talk	 by Marsha Lutz			   2
Keystone, Colorado 2014 - Snow and Sun!	 3
Beaver Creek - TSC Traditional 2015		 4
Mammoth - TSC Winter Shootout 2015	 4
Breckenridge - TSC Final Showdown 2015	 5
Secretary’s Notes				    5
Discover Italy - Texas Style: Expeditions 2015	 6
Treasurer’s Report			   7
TSC Youth Foundation Report		  8
TSC Important Dates			   8
TSC Sponsors				    9

TSC NEWSLETTER
w w w. t e x a s - s k i . o r g Newsletter 13-14

Volume 1

as  a  t r ip  VP these las t  several  years  and her  commitment  to 
running a  great  Youth t r ip  to  Keystone las t  year.   Thanks to 
a l l  for  a  job wel l  done.   Tere ,  with apparent ly  not  enough to 
do already,  wil l  be the coordinator  of  both of  our  Expedi t ion 
t r ips  to  I ta ly  in  2015.   Tere’s  wil l ingness  to  take on the added 
responsibi l i t ies  as  Past  President  gives  our  budget  a  boost  in 
2014 – 2015.   I  should also mention that  Cheryl  Mann,  Past 
President  of  the TSC wil l  be serving on the Board of  the NSCF.  
Cheryl  wil l  be a  great  face of  the TSC before the industry and 
counci l  leaders .   Kudos to  Cheryl!  

We decided on some great  new dest inat ions at  BidFest  in  San 
Antonio and that  wouldn’t  have been possible  without  volun-
teers  l ike Peggy Montgomery who was chairman of  the BidFest 
Commit tee  again this  year.   As a  Past  President  of  the TSC, 
you can te l l  f rom the success  of  the event  that  Peggy br ings 
years  of  experience and great  ideas .    San Antonio was so suc-
cessful  this  year  that  we have decided to  re turn once again in 
2015,  the weekend of  Apri l  10 to  12 and I  am exci ted to  an-
nounce that  Peggy has  agreed to  chair  the event  once again!  
Many thanks go out  to  Peggy!   In  ta lking to  Peggy she couldn’t 
s top te l l ing me about  how much she appreciated the clubs 
s tepping up to  the plate  to  help her  out  in  any capaci ty  needed 
throughout  the weekend.   She especial ly  appreciated the mul-
t i tude of  volunteers  f rom Lone Star  Ski  Club.   Debbie  Rima 
headed up the Vendors  Regis t ra t ion and Mary Wine organized 
the Delegates  Regis t ra t ion.  Kevin Juhl  was the IT man on the 
spot  during presentat ions,  Linda Raymer is  a lways on the job 
wherever  needed and Andrea Yowman got  our  record keeping 
and processes  f ine- tuned for  the auct ion.   In  addi t ion,  the TSC 
off icers  were pi tching in  manning doors ,  ass is t ing with reg-
is t ra t ion or  general ly  fol lowing Peggy’s  direct ion where help 
was needed!   A big THANK YOU to al l  of  you!   We cannot 
survive without  the dedicat ion and support  of  our  members .  

I  have some big shoes to  f i l l  wi th  the l ikes  of  Peggy,  Tere, 
Cheryl  and Mike in  my past!   I  welcome any advice you have 
for  me personal ly  and look forward to  bui lding a  bigger  and 
s t ronger  counci l  for  those that  fol low.   I  again thank you for 
a l lowing me lead your  organizat ion and I  look forward to  an 
exci t ing year  of  new fr iendships  and memories!   Whether  we 
meet  on the s lopes of  Beaver  Creek or  in  the sunny hi l ls  of 
Tuscany,  I  can’t  wai t  for  the adventure  to  begin!   Camil le

I  want  to  f i rs t  thank you for  the 
opportuni ty  to  represent  the Tex-
as  Ski  Counci l  for  the 2014-  2015 
Ski  Season.   I  hai l  f rom Space 
City Ski  and Adventure  Club in 
Houston and had the opportu-
ni ty  to  serve as  their  President 
in  2009-2010 af ter  many years 
of  volunteer ing with SCSC and 
serving as  the VP of  Act ivi t ies , 
Director  of  PR,  and TSC Repre-
sentat ive.   I  or iginal ly  became 
involved with the Counci l  when I 
chaired two of  our  year ly  BidFest 
meet ings.   One in  Houston in  2011 and the fol lowing year  in 
San Antonio.   Those great  experiences  with the counci l  and 
the mult i tude of  new fr iends I  was making across  our  great 
s ta te  led me to  serve as  VP of  Final  Showdown in 2013 and VP 
of  Winter  Shootout  this  past  February.   I  am extremely exci ted 
to  work with the off icers  and delegates  of  the counci l  to  con-
t inue to  bui ld  membership in  our  c lubs and provide exci t ing 
dest inat ions,  both new and old.

I  got  my feet  wet  with my new posi t ion the f i rs t  weekend 
in  May when we had our  f i rs t  2014-2015 Board of  Directors 
Meet ing and Training session here  in  Houston.   We had a  busy 
day and half  of  reviewing the s ta tus  of  budgets ,  commit tees , 
racing and numerous other  housekeeping i tems and even more 
on our  plate  t ra ining our  new VP’s of  t r ips .   Tere  Mayne,  as 
Past  President  was a  great  resource in  t ra ining our  new Trip 
VP’s .   Mary Wine (Ski  Rangers) ,  VP of  Tradi t ional ;  Sarah 
Granbery (SCSC),  VP of  Winter  Shootout  and Zoe Wright  (Ar-
madil los) ,  VP of  Final  Showdown are  a l l  “newcomers” to  our 
board.   These ladies  a l l  have excel lent  leadership his tory in 
their  respect ive clubs and are  performing l ike pros .   They are 
organized and enthusiast ic  and are  br inging a  lot  of  new ideas 
to  t r ips .   They are  a l ready planning themed par t ies ,  pub crawls 
and door  pr izes  on their  t r ips ,  sure  to  make a  hi t  with this 
year ’s  par t ic ipants .   Be sure  to  check out  their  ar t ic les  and 
learn a  l i t t le  about  each of  them as  they introduce themselves .  
We are  pleased to  have some returning blood on the board.  
George Kel ly  is  re turning as  Treasurer,   Ross  Baker  is  s tep-
ping into the role  of  Secretary vacated by Marsha Lutz  who 
wil l  be serving as  VP of  Market ing for  the new year.  And of 
course as  I  said ear l ier,  the  guidance of  Tere Mayne as  Past 
President  is  invaluable .   We were lucky that  Gary Roth who is 
s tepping down from Market ing and Mike Morris  with probably 
close to  30 years  TSC experience were able  to  join us  for  our 
BOD meet ing and t ra ining sessions lending great  advice when 
needed.   Mike Morris  has  a lso agreed to  cont inue to  support 
the counci l  as  TSC Race Director  and wil l  cont inue to  serve 
on the TSC Youth Foundat ion board and Tere wil l  be joining 
him.   Lynda Raymer,  while  not  serving on the BOD this  year, 
has  graciously agreed to  cont inue to  man our  websi te  and keep 
the counci l  face in  f ront  of  the publ ic  while  we wil l  miss  the 
br ight  smile  of  Derlyn Gordon and appreciate  her  dedicat ion 
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Trip Talk
by Marsha Lutz, VP of Marketing
I  am looking forward to  serving 
as  TSC’s VP of  Market ing for 
2014-2015.  Many of  you know 
me from my work as  Secretary 
las t  year  or  maybe you went 
on one of  the t r ips  for  which I 
was a  VP – 2012 Final  Show-
down to Sun Val ley or  the 2013 
Tradi t ional  to  Steamboat .   I 
had plenty of  pract ice  for  those 
roles  f rom past  service to  Space 
City Ski  Club – twice the Secre-
tary,  twice the Director  of  Trips 
and once the VP of  Trips  –  not 
to  ment ion about  8  t r ips  which I  was the t r ip  leader  on 
for  SCSC or  for  groups at  my former employer.

So now I  am going to  be a  marketer  of  ski  counci l 
t r ips…..  hmm.   Consider ing that  my professional  career 
is  an environmental  engineer  doing work for  oi l  & gas 
companies ,  my “market ing” experience is  two classes  I 
took while  get t ing an MBA 30 years  ago!  But  no wor-
r ies!   Despi te  the resume,  I  am qual i f ied and prepared 
for  the job.   VP of  Market ing is  in  charge of  br inging a 
good s la te  of  t r ips  to  BidFest  and promoting the Texas 
Ski  Counci l  in  hope of  br inging in  new members .  

At  the June Delegates  meet ing,  we had a  good discus-
s ion of  ways to  br ing more awareness  of  the TSC to the 
publ ic .  I  wil l  ta lk  more about  these ideas  when plans 
fal l  into place and hopeful ly  actual ly  get  kicked off 
la ter  this  year.   As far  as  the t r ips  -  I  love planning t r ips 
and I  am good at  t r ip  organizat ion.  And I  know that  a 
t r ip  leader  has  to  be exci ted about  the t r ip  to  t ruly do a 
good job at  planning,  organizing and market ing i t .   So 
my goal  is  to  end up with a  s la te  that  any t r ip  leader 
would love to  run.   As a  l ia ison between the TSC clubs 
and the t ravel  industry,  I  plan to  keep open l ines  of 
communicat ion with both industry reps and my fel low 
ski  counci l  delegates .   I  expect  we wil l  cont inue to  have 
good discussions at  the delegates  meet ings about  the 
future  direct ion of  TSC tr ips  –  ski ing and other  adven-
tures .  

The 2015 season includes t ravel  to:
• 	 Beaver  Creek,  Colorado
• 	 Mammoth,  Cal i fornia
• 	 Breckenridge,  Colorado
• 	 Madesimo,  I ta ly
• 	 Tuscany,  I ta ly

With such a  nice select ion,  I  may have a  tough t ime 
topping this  for  2016!  However,  my job is  made easier 
because of  the excel lent  ground work la id  by my pre-
decessors  -  set t ing up and f ine tuning the processes  for 
get t ing good bids  to  interest ing t ravel  dest inat ions and 
maintaining good relat ionships  with the ski  industry 
reps.   Gary Roth did a  fabulous job of  updat ing the Re-
quest  for  Proposal  (RFP) so that  i t  i s  c learer  to  the bid-
der  what  the TSC desires  and for  the Pre-Select  Com-
mit tee  to  conduct  thorough and fair  bid evaluat ions.  

As VP of  Market ing,  I  wil l  be  sending the RFPs out  to 
past  and new tour  operators  and resort  companies  in 
la te  November/ear ly  December.  We wil l  have 5 t r ips 
on which they can bid – Tradi t ional ,  Winter  Shootout , 
Final  Showdown,  and Winter  and Summer Expedi t ions.  
For  those of  you that  have at tended past  BidFest  meet-
ings,  you know that  each t r ip  has  three to  f ive bid pre-
sentat ions.   But  did you know that  we may have re-
ceived 8 or  10 bids  for  a  par t icular  t r ip?  So how do 
we whit t le  i t  down?  Trip cost  and vendor  experience 
must  be balanced with great  locat ions,  accommodat ions 
and i t inerar ies  –  some at  t r ied and t rue dest inat ions and 
others  that  could be a  completely new and exci t ing ad-
venture .   I t  i s  not  an easy task,  but  the VP of  Market ing 
is  ass is ted by the Pre-Select  Commit tee .   You probably 
have heard this  before ,  but  this  commit tee  has  one of 
the,  i f  not  the,  most  important  jobs in  our  large group 
of  dedicated volunteers .   Without  t r ips ,  we would not 
need the Counci l .

The commit tee  consis ts  of  myself  and s ix  others  –  four 
are  f rom clubs predetermined from a rotat ing schedule 
set  up several  years  ago and two are  a t - large posi t ions.  
For  the 2015 commit tee ,  the four  predetermined clubs 
are:
West /North Texas Area		  South/East  Texas Area
Aust in  Skiers                             Houston Ski  Jammers
Flat landers  Ski  Club     Capi ta l  Ski  and Adventure  Club

I  had planned to  ask for  volunteers  in  this  newslet ter, 
but  I  am pleased to  announce that  request  was met  a t  the 
June delegates  meet ing.   I  asked for  volunteers  with the 
fol lowing qual i f icat ions:
1) 	 Experience with t r ip  planning,  par t icular ly  TSC 
tr ips;
2) 	 Knowledge of  how to evaluate  a  bid for  com-
pleteness  and compliance to  TSC cr i ter ia ;
3) 	 Interest  and eagerness  to  ass is t ,  as  wel l  as  t ime 
avai labi l i ty.

Before the meet ing was over,  I  had the names of  s ix  vol-
unteers  –  that’s  the soonest  the commit tee  has  ever  been 
assembled!   Unfortunately,  there  won’t  be any bids  to 
review unt i l  mid-January.   At  that  t ime,  the commit tee 
wil l  divide up 
the proposals 
and meet  on 
March 14 to 
make f inal  de-
cis ions on the 
short  l is t  to 
be presented 
at  BidFest .   In 
the meant ime, 
le t ’s  have fun 
at tending one 
or  two or  more 
of  the 2015 
t r ips!  I  know I 
plan on doing 
just  that!
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Keystone, Colorado 2014 -  Snow and Sun!
By Derlyn Gordon, VP of TSC Final Showdown

Keystone during Spring Break 2014 
was an incredible trip. One Hundred 
Fifty-one people enjoyed the trip!  
This was the first time that TSC and 
Sports America offered two weeks to 
cover everyone’s spring break.  We 
had 137 on the first week and 24 on 
the second week.  If you missed it, I 
am so sorry.  We had Bluebird sunny 
skies for all but two days during the 
two week period.  It snowed on our 
Vail Day on both weeks.  The snow 
conditions were incredible with such 
warm days.  You just could not have asked for anything to 
be better. 

Everyone arrived without any problems.  We had a small 
quirk on Sunday.  The electricity went out all over Keystone 
for several hours on Sunday afternoon.  Our Welcome party 
venue did have power for some reason but their kitchen did 
not.  Therefore, our food was late coming out.  Our people 
were so gracious and no one complained!  Even when the 
bartender was also late, ev-
eryone just visited!  I believe 
the bartender was also su-
pervising the non-operative 
kitchen!

On Thursday, we had our 
races.  The races went well 
with no one having to wait 
long. Forty-six people raced 
for their clubs.  We had a few 

non-TSC 
p e o p l e 
among us but that didn’t cause any prob-
lems.  Thanks to Mike Morris for his 
help at the races.  I couldn’t have done 
it without him! We had many silver med-
alists with the EPIC Mix race system. 
Everyone had fun.  Division One Club 

Results:  Austin Skiers-First Place, Space City-Second Place, 
and Lone Star-Third Place.  Division Two Club Results:  Clear 
Lake-First Place and Texas Twisters-Second Place.  Division 
Three Club Results:  Capital-First Place and Flatlanders-Sec-
ond Place.

Many compli-
ments were giv-
en to the Key-
stone Ski School 
for both chil-
dren and adults.  
When visiting 
with the kids, 
they all enjoyed 

their lessons and were allowed to 
race with us on race day and go 
back to their lesson when finished.  
I was impressed how well some of 
our kids raced after only a few 
days lesson behind them!  We had 
twenty-nine kids take advantage 
of the awesome lesson packages.  
We had four of those kids take pri-
vate lessons while the others took 
advantage of the fantastic lesson 
package prices! We have some 
awesome skiers coming up! 

I am not sure how many took advantage of skiing the other 
areas available with Vail Resort lift ticket. I skied all the ar-
eas Keystone, Vail, Beaver Creek, and Breckenridge and the 
only one I missed was Arapahoe Basin.  I just ran out of time!  
They were all great mountains to ski.  You have a chance to 
take advantage of this for the 2015 season on two of our trips:  
Traditional and Final Showdown.

It was fun seeing everyone get their medals at the Awards. 
Thank you to my trip leaders and Carolyn Horner of Sports 

America. Parents and grandparents were excited to win les-
son reimbursements provided by Vail Resorts.  Eight pack-
ages of $119 were given to those parents and grandparents. 
Everyone enjoyed their fried chicken dinner with all the fix-
ins’ at our Farewell Party.  Dancing to the DJ’s tunes was fun 
for all, especially the kids.  We had approximately forty-four 
first timers on a TSC trip during the two week period. Nine-
teen of those were Twisters during the second week. 

I wish to thank TSC and Vail Resorts for a wonderful trip 
to Keystone.  It was a pleasure being your trip VP for Final 
Showdown.  Here’s to Skiing!  Derlyn Gordon
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I  am Mary Wine and i t  i s  my 
pleasure and honor  to  be the 
Tradi t ional  VP for  the 2014/15 
season.  I  look forward to 
kicking off  the TSC ski  sea-
son with an amazing t r ip  to 
Beaver  Creek,  Colorado.   Al-
though I  am New England 
born and raised,  my love for 
ski ing did not  manifest  unt i l 
12 years  ago as  a  res ident  of 
Dal las ,  Texas.  After  f ive years 
of  planning mult iple  ski  t r ips  per  season for  my family 
and fr iends,  I  recognized the value of  group t ravel  and 
became a  proud member of  the Texas Ski  Rangers . 

Once I  joined the Texas Ski  Rangers ,  I  became interest-
ed and act ive in  many aspects  of  organizat ional  opera-
t ions.  On the local  level ,  I  act ively supported our  youth 
organizat ion,  fundrais ing act ivi t ies  and held mult iple 
terms as  the secretary and director  of  operat ions/TSC 
delegate .   I  a t tended mult iple  Bidfests  and was act ively 
engaged in  t r ip  select ion and coordinat ion for  the Texas 
Ski  Rangers  pr ior  to  becoming the TSC delegate .

The Texas Ski  Rangers  enjoy the dual  benefi t  of  mem-
bership in  the TSC as  wel l  as  the Nat ional  Brotherhood 

Beaver Creek - TSC Traditional — January 10-17, 2015 
By Mary Wine, VP of TSC Traditional

I f  you’ve never  skied 
Cal i fornia  now is  your 
chance.  I f  you have 
skied the sunny s lopes 
of  this  western s ta te 
then go back with us 
and show us how i t ’s 
done!  We are  headed to 
sunny Cal i fornia  Janu-
ary 31 through February 
7,  2015 to  ski  the Sier-
ras .

I ’m Sarah Granbery,  the 
VP for  Winter  Shootout  2015.   I ’m new to the Counci l 
but  have been a  member of  Space City in  Houston for 
20 years .  I  love to  t ravel  so I  take at  least  one t r ip  with 
my club each year.  I  have been an off icer  several  t imes 
over  the years  and a  TC and ATC mult iple  t imes and 
always enjoy meet ing new people  and t rying a  new ski 
resor t !   Mammoth wil l  be a  new resort  for  me and I  am 
exci ted about  going there  with TSC.  We are  for tunate 
to  have the help of  Holidaze Tours  in  planning this 
t r ip .

Mammoth – TSC Winter Shootout—Jan. 31- Feb. 7, 2015
By Sarah Granbery, VP of TSC Winter Shootout

of  Skiers  (a .k .a .  NBS).  The NBS has approximately 45 
member clubs and the mission is  to  ident i fy,  develop, 
and support  a thletes  of  color  who wil l  win internat ional 
and Olympic winter  sports  compet i t ions represent ing 
the United States .  I  have supported the NBS and also 
held the posi t ion of  regional  t reasurer.  This  dual  a l l i -
ance br ings a  unique blend of  experience to  my role  in 
the TSC and opens the door  to  share  these experiences 
in  a  way that  enhances our  experiences  as  members  of 
the TSC.

My day job is  to  negot ia te  contracts  for  te lecommuni-
cat ions equipment .  Pr ior  to  earning a  JD/MBA, I  was 
an Army communicat ions off icer  who served in  combat 
and as  a  paratrooper.   In  addi t ion to  work and ski ing, 
I  serve fai thful ly  a t  One Community Church in  the be-
nevolence and mission minis t r ies .  I  tend to  t ie  my vol-
unteer ism to my personal 
passions.  Consequent ly, 
you wil l  f requent ly  f ind 
me t ravel ing the world, 
seeking adventure  and a 
mult i -cul tural  experience. 
I  look forward to  creat ing 
a  memorable  experience 
with you at  beaut i ful ,  lux-
ur ious Beaver  Creek. 

I ’m a nat ive Texan which means I  was not  born on skis 
but  I  did get  introduced to  ski ing as  par t  of  my col-
lege educat ion.  You can’t  get  through col lege without 
a t  least  one spr ing break t r ip  to  Colorado to  t ry  a  black 
diamond s lope and some Coors  beer!  Lucki ly  I  sur-
vived those spr ing breaks to  re turn to  col lege and get 
degrees  in  Respiratory Therapy and Heal th  Educat ion.  
After  a  few years  of  direct  pat ient  care  I  evolved into 
s taff  development ,  then adminis t ra t ion,  and f inal ly  re-
search.  I  re t i red a  few years  ago from Universi ty  of 
Texas Heal th  Science Center  in  Houston.

I  hope you wil l  be one of  the 200 Texans who wil l  join 
TSC for  a  fun-f i l led week on Mammoth Mountain in 
Cal i fornia!



fa l l  per  year.  Every 
beginner  and interme-
diate  t ra i l  i s  groomed 
night ly  so you can 
enjoy endless  turns 
throughout  your  day.  
Breckenridge Ski  Re-
sort  added Peak 6 to 
their  skiable  terrain 
during the 2013/2014 
season.  This  huge ex-
pansion provides  more above t ree  l ine skiable  terrain 
for  intermediate  and expert  skiers  and r iders .  With the 
BreckConnect  Gondola,  you can go from ski ing and r id-
ing to  après-ski  bl iss  in  a  mat ter  of  minutes .  

Come to Breckenridge and see why i t  i s  consis tent ly 
recognized as  not  only one of  the most  popular  ski  re-
sor ts  in  the country,  but  a  perennial  world-class  des-
t inat ion,  with a  f lavor  a l l  i ts  own.  Breckenridge Ski 
Resort  is  owned and operated by one of  the world’s 
leading ski  operators ,  Vai l  Resorts ,  Inc.

All  folks  are  welcome to join in  with a  par t ic ipat ing 
club or  t ravel  with reciproci ty.   Come join in  with a  par-
t i c i p a t -
ing TSC 
club and 
spend a 
fun Texas 
Ski  Week 
in  Breck-
e n r i d g e 
with your 
Texan ski 
buddies .

I am returning to be the TSC Secretary 
this year. Among other duties, I produce 
this newsletter for your reading pleasure.

I need your help and input to make this 
newsletter even better! Please send any 
articles, fun photos and ideas to me at secretary@texas-ski.org. 

I would like to encourage all of the TSC member clubs to help dis-
seminate the TSC newsletters to their club members. Please either 
forward the emailed pdf newsletter to your members or refer them to 
the TSC website to view the TSC newsletters. This is an important 
way that the TSC can communicate with the clubs’ members.
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Breckenridge – TSC Final Showdown—Feb. 28- Mar. 7, 2015
By Zoe Wright, VP of TSC Final Showdown

I  am Zoe Wright ,  your  Texas Ski 
Counci l  (TSC) VP of  Final  Show-
down 2015.   This  is  my f i rs t  po-
si t ion on the TSC Board of  Di-
rectors .   I  am real ly  pleased that 
the TSC chose to  go to  Brecken-
r idge for  Final  Showdown.  The 
ski  resor t  and mountain town is 
a  great  place to  ski  and board, 
and of  course shop!  I  have been 
to  Breckenridge 5 t imes,  and i t 
i s  one of  my favori te  ski  resor ts .  
As a  member of  the Armadil lo  Ski  Club (ASC),  I  have 
been ski ing with the TSC since the ear ly  90’s .   I  have 
led two ski  t r ips  for  the ASC, one to  Snowmass and the 
other  to  Steamboat .   I  was their  TSC delegate  for  the 
past  two years ,  which gave me great  exposure to  the 
TSC Board of  Directors .   

I  am exci ted to  be coordinat ing this  t r ip  with Sports 
America Tours ,  and Breckenridge Ski  Resort .  In  the 
TSC tradi t ion,  a  great  week of  act ivi t ies  has  been 
planned -  TSC Welcome Event ,  c lub races  a t  the Epic-
Mix Race Course,  Final  Awards Dinner/Dance,  and 
dai ly  après  ski  specials .   In  addi t ion,  there  wil l  be an 
opt ional  group ski  day at  Vai l  Resort  (with a  modest 
t ransportat ion fee) .   Breckenridge l i f t  t ickets  are  val id 
a t  Keystone and Arapahoe Basin.   One day of  a  3  day 
t icket  may be skied at  Vai l  or  Beaver  Creek,  up to  two 
days of  a  4  or  5  day t icket  may be skied at  Vai l  or 
Beaver  Creek;  up to  three days on a  6  or  more day l i f t 
t icket  may be skied at  Vai l  or  Beaver  Creek.

The Perfect  Mountain Town -  Breckenridge is  approxi-
mately 104 miles  west  of  the Denver  a i rport .   In  addi-
t ion to  i ts  r ich Victor ian her i tage,  the town has over 
200 restaurants ,  pubs,  l ive enter ta inment  venues,  re ta i l 
shops,  and ar t  gal ler ies .   Take a  s t rol l  down Main Street 
and feel  the vibrant  spir i t  of  the town.

The Perfect  Mountain – Breckenridge ski  area features 
f ive main peaks that  are  a l l  interconnected by chair 
l i f ts .   Breckenridge offers  more than 2,893 acres  of 
amazing ski  terrain,  with roughly 300 inches of  snow-

Secretary’s 
Notes
by Ross Baker, Secretary



both Capi ta l  Ski  & Adventure  Club where I  am the 
Treasurer  and Aust in  Skiers  & Boarders .  And in  my 
spare  t ime I  work as  a  Tax Accountant .  I  have l ived in 
Aust in  s ince I  was in  col lege,  where I  earned a  degree 
from St .  Edwards.  But  enough about  me – le t  me te l l 
you a  l i t t le  about  our  two wonderful  I ta l ian t r ips .

Madesimo,  Italy  s i ts  c lose to  the Swiss  border,  north 
of  Lake Como,  above the medieval  town of  Chiavenna. 
I t  i s  about  a  two-hour  dr ive from Milan and about  an 
hour  f rom St .  Mori tz .  During the week (you wil l  ar-
r ive on Saturday af ter  an overnight  f l ight  f rom home) 
you wil l  have the s lopes to  yourself  as  they are  bl iss-
ful ly  un-crowded,  a l though i t  can get  busier  on week-
ends when vis i tors  arr ive from Milan.  The ski ing is 
most ly  of  intermediate  level  and takes  place on the 
s lopes of  the Pizzo Groppera,  with long t ra i ls  leading 
into the neighboring Val le  di  Lei  with i ts  mainly blue 
runs and some chal lenging blacks,  including the fa-
mous Canalone,  considered one of  the most  beaut i ful 
and chal lenging ski  s lopes in  the Alps.  In  a  nutshel l : 
This  small  family-fr iendly resort  has  more than 30 
miles  of  ski ing on wel l -maintained t ra i ls  and one of 
the most  modern l i f t  systems in  Europe.  The pre  and 
post  t r ip  extension have not  yet  been decided,  but  wil l 
be offered soon.  Check the TSC websi te  for  updates .
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This  is  the year  the TSC wil l  do 
I ta ly  in  a  big way.  Yes,  we are 
t ravel ing to  I ta ly  during both of 
our  winter  and summer expedi-
t ion t r ips .  On January 23,  2015, 
we wil l  depart  for  a  week-long 
vis i t  to  the charming ski  resor t 
of  Madesimo,  I ta ly.  And i f  that 
is  not  enough of  I ta ly,  ( i t  never 
is  for  me)  the counci l  wil l  re turn 
in  the Fal l  of  2015,  for  a  10 day 
tour  of  rol l ing landscapes,  savory wines,  del ic ious 
food,  and the s tunning t reasures  of  Tuscany and Rome. 

As the TSC Coordinator 
for  both of  these t r ips , 
I  can’t  think of  a  bet ter 
country to  vis i t  twice 
in  one year  than I ta ly. 
My name is  Tere Mayne 
and yes ,  you are  read-
ing this  correct ly,  I  wil l 
be  the TSC person over 
seeing both expedi t ion 
t r ips  this  year.  In  an ef-
for t  to  reduce the coun-
ci l  overhead expenses 
and ul t imately the cost 
of  the TSC tr ips  to  our 
members ,  the delegates 
suggested that  the Past 

President  s tep into the role  as  the coordinator  for  the 
expedi t ion t r ips .  Since I  have served in  every role  on 
the board expect  one over  the past  18 years ,  i t  seemed 
l ike this  would be the best  year  to  t ry  this  undertak-
ing.  Not  only have I  been involved at  the TSC level 
for  many years ,  I  was the president  of  Aust in  Skiers 
twice,  served as  the club VP of  Trips  twice,  held var i-
ous other  board posi t ions and have led many expedi-
t ion t r ips  for  my clubs.  I  am current ly  a  member of 

Discover Italy — Texas Style
Madesimo, Italy —January 23-31, 2015          Tuscany, Italy—Summer 2015

By Tere Mayne, TSC Expedition Coordinator



explore  the many t reasures  this  c i ty 
has  to  offer. 

All  of  these capt ivat ing places  are 
coming to  a  Texas ski  c lub near  you. 
The Madesimo pre/post  t r ips  should 
be decided soon so watch for  updates 
on the TSC websi te .  I  can hardly 
wai t  for  2015 to  begin so I  can savor 
the many tas tes ,  sounds and s ights 
of  I ta ly  in  both winter  and summer. 
Guess  I  bet ter  s ign-up for  that  I ta l -
ian speaking class  soon.

Just  imagine hi l ls ides  blanketed with vineyards,  s i lver-
green ol ive groves,  beaut i ful  sunsets ,  and enchant ing 
towns f i l led with ar t  and ant iqui ty  –  this  can only be 
Tuscany .  On this  special  journey you wil l  enjoy walk-
ing tours  in  I ta ly’s  most  charming towns,  vis i t  magnif-
icent  his tor ic  monuments  and sample mouth-water ing 
cuis ine and wines.  Your tour  wil l  begin in  Rome,  one 
of  the most  cul tural ly  r ich ci t ies  in  the world.  From 
there  you wil l  t ravel  to  the famous spa resort  town of 
Montect ini  Terme,  your  home for  the next  s ix  nights . 
Each day you wil l  have the pleasure of  vis i t ing a  dif-
ferent  enchant ing locat ion such as  Assis i ,  Siena,  San 
Gimignano and Florence.  There are  opt ional  events  as 
wel l  to  do l ike a  Tuscan cooking class ,  touring Lucca 
along with the Ponte  del  Diavolo (Devi l ’s  Bridge)  and 
the Gothic  Line,  or  seeing the Vat ican with a  guided 
tour.  In  addi t ion,  there  wil l  be a  pre- t r ip  extension 
to  the beaut i ful  beaches and rugged cl i ffs  of  Cinque 
Terre .  And i f  that  is  not  enough,  you can extend your 
s tay with addi t ional  nights  in  Rome  where you can 
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Well ,  once again I  am entrusted with 
keeping the f inances of  our  organiza-
t ion in  a  posi t ive posi t ion!    The just 
completed f iscal  year  of  2013-14 did 
end with the expenses  for  the year  NOT 
exceeding the revenue generated,  and 
hopeful ly  this  t rend wil l  cont inue with 
this  f iscal  year.  

With a  new year  come new dates  for 
checks to  be received by the t reasurer  for  each club’s 
par t ic ipat ion in  the t r ips  plus  the annual  Club Dues.  
Payments  for  c lub dues are  to  be received by me,  a long 
with a  copy of  your  roster,  no la ter  than August  16, 
2014.   Since we wil l  be having a  delegate’s  meet ing on 
that  same date  in  Houston you can give this  to  me then 
i f  you wish.

The fol lowing l is t  shows the date  that  your  payments 
for  t r ip  par t ic ipat ion in  our  var ious t r ips  are  due so 
please have your  c lub’s  check with a  completed PAR-
TICIPATION form in the mail  so that  I  wil l  have pr ior 
to  each of  the dates  below:
	 Tradi t ional  –  Beaver  Creek:   November 26,  2014
	 Winter  Expedi t ion – Madesimo:   December 9,  2014
	 Winter  Shootout  –  Mammoth:  December 17,  2014
	 Final  Showdown – Breckenridge:  January 14,  2015
	 Summer Expedi t ion – Tuscany: 	 Apri l  1 ,  2015
Forms for  submit t ing the club dues and par t ic ipat ion 
payments  are  on the TSC websi te  l is ted on the front 
page under  “TSC FORMS.”  Cl ick on this  l ink and i t 
wi l l  open another  page and these wil l  be show under  the 
heading of  “TREASURER FORMS.”

If  i t  i s  possible  and not  diff icul t  for  your  c lub to  do, 
i t  would be a  great  help to  me in  keeping the records 
extremely s t ra ight  and easy to  be fol lowed by our  au-
di tor  for  me to  receive one check with the amount  to 
cover  just  one par t ic ipat ion form submit ted.   In  the past 
couple  of  years  I  have received a  check that  is  to  pay 
the par t ic ipat ion for  different  t r ips .   I t  i s  easier  to  have 
the deposi t  s l ip ,  the entry in  the budget  and the deposi t 
l is ted in  the monthly bank s ta tement  a l l  show the same 
amount  for  just  one event .   I f  this  is  possible  for  your 
c lub to  do i t  would be appreciated.

I  look forward to  seeing many of  you this  year  on our 
t r ips .

Treasurer’s Report
by George Kelly, Treasurer
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Important TSC Dates

TSC Youth Foundation Report
by Cindy Moore, TSCYF President and Mike Morris

We had a  total  of  34 kids  a t tend the t r ip  to  Keystone this 
past  March.  Out  of  those we had 25 that  took advantage 
of  the youth camp.  These kids  got  qual i ty  lessons,  l i f t 
t ickets  and equipment  rentals  a t  a  good pr ice  f rom Key-
stone and Vai l  Resorts .   Then the TSC Youth Founda-
t ion reimbursed their  parents  for  par t  of  that  cost .  In 
addi t ion,  Vai l  Resorts  donated the cash equivalent  of  8 
days of  lessons back to  the TSCYF. We had a  drawing 
on the las t  night  and awarded that  money back to  the 
parents  as  wel l .  Thanks to  our  two corporate  sponsors 
Vai l  Resorts  and Tex-New-Mex-Co.  a long with some 

smaller  fund rais ing 
effor ts  we managed to 
do al l  of  this  and s t i l l 
maintain a  heal thy re-
serve in  the bank for 
next  season! 	
	 This  com-
ing year  the TSC Fi-
nal  Showdown is  not 
over  any of  the Texas 
school  spr ing breaks. 
Due to  that  the TSCYF 
Board voted to  a l low  
a l l  TSC clubs to  apply 
to  make their  c lub t r ip 
a  TSCYF tr ip  in  which 
their  par t ic ipants  with 
kids  wil l  be re im-
bursed a  set  amount 

for  taking lessons.   The 
club must  have at  least 
5  kids  a t tending and 
taking lessons.   The re-
sor t  wil l  need to  work 
with the club to  ar-
range a  discounted les-
son/ l i f t  k id  package. 
For  more info,  contact 
info@TSCYF.org and 
look for  detai ls  com-
ing soon!    The TSCYF 
wil l  ass is t  by giving 
some lesson/ l i f t  pack-
age guidel ines  to  a l l 
TSC clubs. 
	 The TSCYF 
would also l ike to  pro-
mote clubs coming to-
gether  to  create  larger  Spring Break (or  Thanksgiving)  
t r ips  to  the same dest inat ion.   The more people  (and 
kids)  you have on a  t r ip  the more buying power you 
wil l  have,  and the bet ter  discounts  you wil l  get  for  the 
lesson/ l i f t  packages.   This  leads to  more (younger)  c lub 
members .   Is  there  anyone out  there  who doesn’t  want 
new younger  c lub members?   Please le t  us  know if  your 
c lub is  going to  a  ski  dest inat ion this  year  with another 
c lub or  two.  Also le t  us  know if  you would l ike for 
the TSCYF to le t  other  c lubs know you are  planning a 
youth-or iented t r ip  and see i f  they might  be interested 
in  joining forces .  
	 Our  new Board of  Directors  is  very exci ted to 
begin planning for  the coming season!  Hope to  see you 
and the kids  on a  t r ip  sometime soon!
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